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The Good Shepherd 
Roman Catholic Diocese of Leeds - Registered Charity No. 249404  

Royal Fold, New Road, Mytholmroyd, HX7 5EA 
Parish Priest: Rev M Larkin 

Telephone:01422 832085          Website:www.thegoodshepherd.org.uk 

Facebook The Good Shepherd      Halifax Deanery www.halifax-deanery.org.uk 

Sacred Heart School www.sacredheart.calderdale.sch.uk 

Emails: Parish Priest  malachy.larkin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk      Parish office  royalfold003@gmail.com 

Sunday 10th June 2018 

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                          Year B 

          
MUSIC FOR TODAY’S LITURGY 

Processional 872 Holy, Holy, Holy 570 

Gloria 998 Memorial Acclamation 571 

Gospel Acclamation 539 Communion 849 

Offertory 600 Recessional 847 

ACCOMPANIMENT THIS WEEK:         Matt Stansfield         Thank you 
 

READERS  THIS WEEK NEXT WEEK 

 
9.30am 

LEE  McCLUSKEY 
 
LIZ  McLAUGHLIN 
RICHARD  CONSTANTINE 

KAY  PIERCE 
 
NICK  BURCHNALL 
MICHAEL  PLUNKETT 

 
FR JOHN – BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARY INVITATION TONIGHT 
You are invited to an informal "at home" gathering in the Parish Centre this evening 
Sunday (10th June) after 5.00pm Mass. It will take place between 6.00pm and 
9.00pm. You are welcome to pop in at any time during these hours. 
This is to celebrate his 80th birthday and also 53 years as a priest. He would be 
delighted if you could join him for a drink, nibbles and chat. 

http://www.the/
mailto:malachy.larkin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk
mailto:royalfold003@gmail.com
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SACRED SILENCE IN CHURCH BEFORE MASS  
Listen in silence because if your heart is full of other things you cannot hear his voice. 
 
RETIRING COLLECTION TODAY: PRIESTS’ RETIREMENT FUND 
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR: 

OUR SICK: Mary Clough, Deirdre Ruane, Marie Huddleston, Maria Manfredi, Fr 
Bernard Funnell, Rosa Maria Santos - in addition to those mentioned on the Prayer 
Tree.  
Clergy: Please pray for all the priests of our diocese who are burdened with long 
term illnesses of various kinds and strive to continue to carry out their priestly 
ministry either in full-time parochial office or in retirement from office.  
At this time please pray particularly for Fr Michael McCarthy & Mgr Philip Holroyd 
LATELY DEAD: Rev Bill Wright (Fleetwood), Dominic Carrington, Donald Kiely. 
All those whose anniversaries occur about this time.May they rest in peace and rise 
in glory 

 
MASSES AND SERVICES THIS WEEK 

Sun 

10th 
June 

9.30am 
MASS 

5.00pm 
MASS 

 
Tenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Pro Populo 
 
 

Thanksgiving for 53 
years of priesthood  

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

Mon 
11th 
June 

10.30am 
MASS 

 
St Barnabas  

 
Friends and family of 

the Gregorys 

Veronica / Peter Gregory 
4-6 Hey Head Farm, 

Heights Road, 
Mytholmroyd  HX7 5RB 

Tues 
12th  
June 

10.30am 

MASS 

 
Weekday in 

Ordinary Time  

 
Continued recovery of 

Mary Clough 

 
MYTHOLM  MEADOWS 

Wed 
13th   
June 

12.00 

MASS 

 
St Anthony of 

Padua 

 
Yorkshire 
Brethren 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

Thur 
14th  
June 

NO  
MASS 

Weekday in 
Ordinary Time 

 
____ 

 
--- 

Fri 
15th 
June 

10.30am 
MASS  

 
Weekday in 

Ordinary Time 

 

Thanksgiving for 25 
years of marriage 

(Andrew and Theresa) 

KERSHAW COMMUNITY 
CENTRE 

Sat 
16th  
June 

10.00am 
MASS 

 

St Richard of 

Winchester 

 
Priest’s Intentions 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

Sun 

17th  
June 

9.30am 
MASS 

5.00pm 
MASS 

 

Eleventh Sunday 

in Ordinary Time 

Pro Populo 
 
 

Rev Bill Wright RIP 
 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 
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COLLECTION NEXT SUNDAY: 
DAY FOR LIFE  - MODERN SLAVERY AND HUMAN TRAFFICKING  
 
This year’s Day for Life (17th June) will remember all those who are suffering or 
have survived human trafficking and modern slavery. Day for Life is celebrated 
yearly by the Catholic Church in Ireland, Scotland, and England and Wales. It is a 
day dedicated to raising awareness about the meaning and value of human life at 
every stage and in every condition. The proceeds of the Day for Life collection to be 
held in parishes is used for the promotion of the dignity of the human person. Money 
collected for Day for Life will be used to fund projects that support work in this area 
by organisations which further this objective. Your donation is greatly appreciated. 

 
CALDER VOICE PENTECOST EDITION - OUT NOW 
 
The latest edition of the Calder Voice is now available from the back of the church.  
£1 per copy.  Interesting articles of local interest.  Many thanks to Sean Morris for 
taking the time to edit and produce the publication. Thanks also to Fr John for 
printing it.  Finally thanks to all contributors for this latest edition. 

 
CALDERDALE DROP-IN FOOD AND SUPPORT CENTRE 
 
There are still items which we have to buy in each week because we always run out. 
These are 
Tinned Rice Pudding, Sauce for Pasta, Curry Sauce, 
Coffee, Tinned meat, Tinned meals, Toilet Rolls, 
Washing Powder, Washing up Liquid,Toothpaste and 
Deoderant. 
 We would be extremely grateful if you could concentrate on 
these items only if possible over the next few weeks. 

Your generosity is much appreciated.  The box for 
donations is still in the entrance to Good Shepherd church. 

Other ways to help - Most of our projects are run by volunteers and we need more 
people who can help us with a variety of roles.  If you are interested in what we do 
and can spare a couple of hours a week or even help on an occasional basis, we 
would love to hear from you.  We currently need volunteers to help us with the 
following: 

Food and Support Drop In 

 Thursday 9.30 – 11.30 to help with the sorting and splitting of food 

 Saturday 9.30am – 12.00 When we give out food parcels.  
There are a number of different roles from registering new guests to packing 
bags and befriending.          Barry Geldard 
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ADVANCE NOTICE - FRIDAY 29TH JUNE  
 
This is the feast of SAINTS PETER AND PAUL, APOSTLES 
Holyday of Obligation Mass 10.00am at Good Shepherd church. The children from 
the Sacred Heart school will be join us for the Holyday. 

 
MISSIO – MISSION BOXES 
 
Fr Anthony Chantry, the Missio National Director, has written to thank the Diocese of 
Leeds for their generosity in raising £93,718.00 in 2017 in support of the work of 
Missio. Fr Chantry has asked me to convey his deep gratitude for the loyal support 
and hard work of Parish Priests, Local Secretaries, Promoters and the people of the 
parish. The amounts raised by The Good Shepherd £322.00. Many Thanks 
 

CALDERDALE WOMEN'S INTERFAITH GROUP 
 
Calderdale Women's Interfaith Group. King Cross Fire Station Community 
Room on Wednesday 13th June from 10am until about 12 noon. 
As the June meeting of the Group takes place towards the end of Ramadan, the 
topic chosen concerns Islam. Tanveer Bostan, who is a member of the Calderdale 
Group, will explain how the Koran was compiled.  
The meetings are open to all women. Admission is free.   Linda Oswin 
 

ELECTRONIC VERSION OF PARISH NEWSLETTER 
 
If you have not received the e-version of the newsletter (3rd and 10th June) could you 
let Gez Hodgson know – otherwise it will not be evident that there might be a 
problem.  Thank you.            Gez Hodgson 

 
PARISH REVIEW  
 
As you will be aware we deferred the planned parish review last autumn.  We intend 
to carry out the parish review starting next week and running for a two week period.  
It will be an anonymous review although you are free to put your name to it if you 
wish.  It will be in two formats: 
 

1. A paper copy to fill in in church or 
2. As a word document via email to fill in and return it via email or print and 

bring to church.  This will avoid identification if that is a concern. 
 
Gez Hodgson will be collating the data and it will be published for the whole parish 
within 6 weeks.  Thank you.          Consultors 
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PLAY – “ANYONE’S GUESS HOW WE GOT HERE” 
 
An excellent play goes on tour this month depicting moving experiences of debt, 
eviction and childhood. “Anyone’s guess how we got here” counts the social cost of 
debt. It premiered at the Edinburgh fringe festival and is now touring Halifax, 
Manchester and Leeds. 

 MANCHESTER:  ROYAL EXCHANGE THEATRE,  14TH - 16TH JUNE  

 LEEDS:  THE HUB,       17TH JUNE  
For further details go to: http://www.barrelorgantheatre.co.uk/anyones-guess  
                        John Duffy 

 
MINIBUS SUMMER DAYS OUT  

Beverley (ever popular!)  Monday 11th June 
Whitby (A day at the seaside) Monday 18th June 
Clitheroe - Whalley Abbey  Thursday 28th June  
An information pack is at the back of the church. 
RHS Tatton Park   Thursday 19th July  (Please sign up quickly so 
that we can negotiate a block booking discount for non R.H.S. members) 
Liverpool - Terracotta Warriors Tuesday 24th July 
(& other city destinations by request). This date is to suit families with children as it 
is in the school holidays.  
Cost for all trips will be £8.00 for an individual, £10 for a family.  
NB this does not include entry into any attractions.  
Please sign up ASAP.   
All departures will be from the Good Shepherd at 9.30am prompt 
Any questions please contact Chris Baker 01422 342793 or chris@13bakers.co.uk 
            Chris Baker 

 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 
REVELATION YOUTH EVENT AT LEEDS CATHEDRAL 
 
An event for young people (in Years 8-13) from across the Diocese. There’ll be 
praise & worship, games, a talk, small groups, and Adoration at Wheeler Hall on 
Tuesday 26th June, 6:30-8:30pm. If you’re planning to attend, please 
contact youth@dioceseofleeds.org.uk. 
 

HANDMAIDS WOMEN’S PRAYER MEETING 
 
Led by the Franciscan Sisters of Renewal at Corpus Christi Church For July has 
been CANCELLED next meeting will be 3rd August. For more information please 
call 0113 2350573. 
  

 
 

mailto:youth@dioceseofleeds.org.uk
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BRIERY GARDEN PARTY  
 
The FRIENDS OF THE BRIERY are hosting a GARDEN PARTY on Sunday, 1st 
July from 2-4pm in the beautiful garden at the Briery.  There will be delicious scones 
and tea, strawberries and prosecco.  Come and enjoy the delightful surroundings 
and relax with live music from Sally’s Army choir and members of jazz and soul 
band from St Mary’s School, Menston.  There will be a tombola, raffle, book stall and 
lots more.  RSVP to briery@btconnect.com or tel 01943 607287.  This is a free 
event, no ticket required. 
  

“CHRISTIAN VALUES UNDER ATTACK”   
 
A conference entitled CHRISTIAN VALUES UNDER ATTACK arranged by SPUC 
takes place on Saturday 30th June from 11am-4pm in St Patrick’s Centre, Trinity 
Street, Huddersfield HD1 4DA (near train /bus station).  Guest speakers are John 
Smeaton, CEO of SPUC and Roger Kiska of Christian Concern, (baby Alfie’s 
lawyer).  Admission free (donations welcome), refreshments provided but bring 
packed lunch. For further information contact Barnabas 07876887135 or Catherine 
07443534869. 
 

NOVENA TO OUR LADY OF UNFAILING HELP  

 
19th – 27th June 2018 at Leeds Cathedral, Cookridge Street, Leeds LS26BE.  
 Monday to Friday 6.15pm; Saturday and Sunday 5.15pm. 
 

 
SACRED HEART AND ST PATRICK’S LADIES GROUP INVITATION 
 
The Ladies group are issuing an invitation to all women members of Good Shepherd 
parish to join them on Wednesday 13th June 2018.   
Transport provided. The parish minibus will leave at 6.30pm prompt.  
Please add your name to the list asap          Doris Moorhead 
 

DIOCESAN CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION  
 
This will take place on Sunday 24th June 2018. The procession will begin in the 
chapel of Mount St Joseph’s at 4:00pm, will pass through the grounds with singing, 
stopping at several stations for prayer and reflection, and returning to the same 
chapel for Benediction which is expected to conclude around 5:30pm.  The whole 
event will conclude at 7:00pm  
 

THE MERCHANT OF VENICE. 
Todmorden Amateur Operatic and Dramatic Society present William 
Shakespeare’s  The Merchant of Venice. Wed 20th - Sat 23rd June at the 
Hippodrome Theatre.  Tickets available at www.todhip.org, Todmorden Tourist 
Information Centre or see Liz McLaughlin 

mailto:briery@btconnect.com
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ST MARYS + ST ALBAN’S - SPONSORED DEANERY WALK 
 
Come and join us for our Sponsored Deanery Walk Saturday 23 June 2018 
Arrive 7.30-45am   Set off 8am St Mary’s, Gibbet Street HX1 5DH Registration, 
welcome and start. 
 
All welcome including neighbouring parishioners. Adults and children 14+ 
Join us for the whole walk or meet us about half way at The Good Shepherd Church 
Registration fee £10 per adult – Children 14 -18ys – Free entry.  Supper is £5 
Everyone welcome whether you’ve walked or not! 
Closing date for registration – TODAY (10th June 2018) – via Church or John and 
Tracey Mullan c/o Sponsored Deanery Walk, 329 Skircoat Green Road, Halifax, 
HX3 0LX   Tel: 07776161237 
www.justgiving.com/campaigns/charity/dioceseofleeds/stmaryalbanhalifax 
 

CATHOLIC CARE  VACANCIES 
 
CATHOLIC CARE has the following vacancies in its Service for Adults with a 
Learning Disability Support Worker in Bingley and a Senior Support Worker in 
Brighouse.  For further details contact Janet Flynn on 0113 3885400 or 
atjanet.flynn@catholic-care.org.uk  
Alternatively you can visit their website: www.catholic-care.org.uk 

 
CATECHIST FORUM  
 
All diocesan catechists are invited to the Catechist Forum at 10:00am at Wheeler 
Hall on Sat 16th June. The meeting will conclude with the celebration of Mass in the 
Cathedral with Bishop Marcus at 12 noon.  To book a place please 
contact evangelisation.admin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk or 0113 261 8040 

 
FLOWER ROTA  
 
10th June MARY  BALDWIN 
17th June ANCA  LACATUS 
Please give your donation to Doris Moorhead.  Thank you. 

 
PARISH  COLLECTION 
 
SUNDAY 
3RD JUNE 

Loose                                             £60.77 
 

Envelopes   £153.00 SO  £440 

Thank you for your generosity.   Fr Larkin  

 
 
 
 

mailto:janet.flynn@catholic-care.org.uk
http://www.catholic-care.org.uk/
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ACTIVITIES IN THE CENTRE / CHURCH THIS WEEK 
 
MON 11 JUNE THEATRE GROUP LOUNGE 18.00 – 20.00 

TUES 12 JUNE NCT 
RADIO CLUB 

LOUNGE  
UPSTAIRS 

18.45 – 21.45 
19.00 – 21.30 

WED 13 JUNE MASS 
LUNCHEON CLUB 

CHURCH 
LOUNGE 

12.00 – 12.30 
12.30 – 14.00 

THUR 14 JUNE    

FRI 15 JUNE    
 

 
 

 Open Garden 
 and 
Afternoon Tea 
 
 at 
 

Steve and Liv Redmond’s 
 
Higher Earnshaw Water 
Blackshawhead, HX7 7JB 
 on 
Sunday, July 1st from 2.00pm 
Free entry – donations welcome. 
In aid of Hope Community Village 
 

For more details or directions phone 01422 844117 
 

 

 

HOUSE MASSES     

 

Fr John can be contacted on: 
01422 648618 

or 

email: john_gott1@xlnmail.com 
 

 

Please have notices in by Wednesday of each week.   

 gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk 

 Mobile – 0774 550 4622 (phone or text) 

 Landline 01422 243394 

 

Mon 18th June – VACANT   @ ? 
Tues 19th June – Kay Pierce   @ 10.30am 
 

Mon 25th June – VACANT   @ ? 
Tues 26th June – Nick Burchnall  @ 11.00am 
 
Mon 2nd July – VACANT   @ ? 
Tues 3rd July – BLACKSHAWHEAD @ 7.00pm 
 
 

 

 

Contact Gez Hodgson  
 
01422 243394  
or  
gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk

